
 
“Winning People for Christ and Equipping Them to Serve.”  

 

MARCH 31, 2024 
Easter Sunday 

“Christ Is Risen! Christ Is Risen Indeed!” That ancient statement of faith is more 
important today than ever. We welcome you to our church family as we celebrate the 
risen Christ in our lives and in our world. We pray that you will meet the living Lord as 

you worship with us this morning. 

 

  
 

 Our Pastors would love to hear from you!  
Pastor Kevin: kevin@rehoboth.church & Pastor Kathy: kathy@rehoboth.church 

-ORDER OF SERVICE- 
Prelude 

Welcome & Announcements 
Call to Worship 
Worship Songs 

Amazing Grace (My Chains Are Gone)  
In Christ Alone 

Living Hope 
Special Music 

By Brent Eisenga & Carl Rozeveld 
Precious Love 

Prayer 
Sermon 

Celebrating Renewal in Jesus Christ! 
2 Peter 1:3-11 

Prayer 
Closing Song 

Because He Lives 
He Is Lord 
Blessing 
Postlude 

 



-SCHEDULE- 
TODAY NEXT WEEK 
Easter Sunday! Sunday, April 7 
9 AM, Morning Prayer 9 AM, Morning Prayer 
9:30 AM, Worship Service 9:05 AM, Hymn Sing 
10:50 AM, Adult Sunday School 9:30 AM, Worship Service 
 10:50 AM, Adult Sunday School 

THIS WEEK Tuesday, April 9 

Monday, April 1 7 PM, Worship Meeting 
Staff Out 7 PM, Consistory Meeting 
Tuesday, April 2 Wednesday, April 10 
7 PM, Worship Meeting 11 AM, CCHC 
Wednesday, April 3 Thursday, April 11 
11:30 AM, Young at Heart at Duane’s 4:30 PM, Food Distribution 
Thursday, April 4 4:30 PM, Staff Meeting 
4:30 PM, Food Distribution  
  

Out: Pastor Kathy, April 8 - 11 
 

-ANNOUNCEMENTS- 
Seek the Lord Prayer Challenge: How fitting, that on Easter Sunday we would begin 
praying the prayers of the Apostle Paul for our brothers and sisters in Jesus Christ. It is 
our prayer that this selfless act of love and obedience to our Heavenly Father will bring 
healing, restoration, unity, and hope to this body of believers. And pray in the spirit on 
all occasions with all kinds of prayers and requests. With this in mind, be alert and 
always keep on praying for all the Lord’s people (Eph 6:18). Following the service 
today, a member from the prayer team will be handing out information for this next 
phase of seeking the Lord together. 
 

April Youth at Heart: The next Young at Heart will meet on WEDNESDAY, APRIL 3RD at 
11:30 AM at Duane’s Restaurant in Falmouth! Please sign-up at the welcome center if 
you plan to attend. See you there! 
 

New Life Group Opportunity for Women: This spring, Deb Rozeveld will be offering a 
life group for women of all ages on Wednesday nights at 7 PM. The study will be on a 
book by Priscilla Shirer called "Discerning the Voice of God." Sign-up sheets for all open 
Life Groups are available in the Gathering Area and will be open until April 7th. Any 
questions, please talk with Pastor Kathy. 



-COMMUNITY- 

The AMEN Chorus will begin rehearsals for their Spring Program on SATURDAY, APRIL 
6TH from 5:30 PM - 7:30 PM at Cadillac CRC. These rehearsals will prepare us for our 
program on Sunday, May 12th at 3 PM at the United Methodist Church in Cadillac. If 
you would like to join this wonderful group of men in lifting our praise through song 
please join us! We ask that you bring $10 to cover the cost of music. If you have any 
questions feel free to contact director Angela Warner at 
kirkangelawarner@hotmail.com 
 
The Women's Philharmonic Chorus will begin practicing on SATURDAY, APRIL 6TH 
from 4 PM - 5:15 PM at Cadillac CRC to prepare for an afternoon program on Monday, 
May 6th.  If you enjoy singing and would like to be a part of a choir, we encourage you 
to join this wonderful group of women.  Any questions can be directed to Angela 
Warner at kirkangelawarner@hotmail.com 
 
Love your Neighbor 5k Run/Walk by Community Hope is excited to share a fun, new 
event we have coming up! It is the Love Your Neighbor 5K Run/Walk to be held on 
SATURDAY, APRIL 13TH at Timber Wolf Lake (Young Life camp north of Lake City). This 
event is a way for people to continue loving their neighbors while enjoying the 
beautiful grounds of Timber Wolf Lake. Proceeds from this event will benefit our 
mentoring and food programs for children and youth in Missaukee County. For 
questions please reach out to Jennifer Pugh at jen@communityhopemc.org or Mekoe 
Peterson at mekoe@communityhopemc.org 
 
Abide: WEDNESDAY, APRIL 17TH at 6:30 PM: A multi-church gathering for a time of 
worship, prayer, testimony, and resting in the presence of God. Hosted by Lake City 
CRC, 1657 S. Morey Rd., Lake City. 
 
Prosper CRC is once again hosting Secret Church. This simulcast, taught by David Platt, 
is FRIDAY, APRIL 19TH, beginning at 7 PM. This year Secret Church is on the book of 
Ruth. Ruth has all the elements of a love story. Tragedy. Loss. Despair. Hope. Triumph. 
Loyalty. Romance. But it’s more than just a love story. It’s an epic story within a story. 
It’s a story not just about Ruth, but about all of us and a world that’s in need of 
redemption. This one-night event happens annually. Encouraged by our persecuted 
brothers' and sisters' example, we will meet for nearly 6 hours for intense study of 
God's Word and passionate prayer for the persecuted. Please join us! Contact 
Alexandra Dodde to order a workbook. (adodde@gmail.com; 231-349-2806). Cost for 
the book is $10. 



-WEEKLY PRAYER FOCUS- 

 Thank God for all who make up the Rehoboth family. (Php. 1:3-6). Ask God to 
help us know what He wants us to do (Col 1:9). Ask God to give each of us, from the 
youngest to the oldest, deep spiritual understanding (Col 1:9). Ask God to help each 
person live a life that is pleasing to Him (Col 1:10). Ask God to give us more knowledge 
of Himself (Col 1:10).  
 
 

-KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS- 

 Keep in your prayers the members of our congregation who are in nursing or 
health care facilities, Dorothy Bazuin at Maple Ridge Living Center in Cadillac, Jeanette 
Derrick, Kay Hofstra & Betty Meyering at Curry House and Bill Elenbaas at Quiet Creek 
AFC.  
 Be in prayer for the following persons, as they undergo treatment and receive 
on going care for cancer: Barb Boven, Bill Elenbaas and Don Schepers. 
 
 

-PAST PRAYER CHAIN CALLS & UPDATES- 

3/21/2024: Tom Bosscher went home to be with our Lord on 3/21 after battling 
cancer. A funeral service was held for him on 3/27 here at Rehoboth. Please 
continue to pray for Tom’s entire family during this difficult time. 
 

 

-APRIL BIRTHDAYS- 
 Please help us in wishing those of our congregation with April 
Birthdays! From everyone at Rehoboth HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
 

Beverly Orvis April 21st  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

____________________________________________________________ 
             8372 S. Lucas Rd.                     Office:                             Secretary’s E-Mail: 
                McBain, MI 49657                 (231) 775-7943               sarah@rehoboth.church 


